
 

 

The InnerNet 

Living Saviour Lutheran Church 
6817 Carmel Road    

Charlotte, NC 28226    
704-542-3626 

www.livingsaviourlc.org  
lslc@livingsaviourlc.org 

                                                                                      EASTER SURPRISE! 

Each Easter, we hear the same story of shock and surprise experienced by everyone at the empty tomb as well as by the 
appearance of the Risen Christ. Every year. What a surprise it is though, the surprise that changed the lives of the first 
disciples, and changes our lives. The surprise of GodΩs grace, GodΩs love given to us and for us, the gift of life, both here 
and now, promised for all eternity. No other surprise can be so transformative. 

Surprises can be fun—such as the year I turned 50 and was surprised with an amazing birthday party! Totally 
unsuspecting, the congregation I served put together a lovely summertime potluck with my favorite cake (before gluten 
sensitivity!) They even invited my parents who surprised me that Sunday with an unexpected appearance at worship. 
Surprises can be so lovely; and admittedly there are some which are not so happy—sudden death, car accidents, or 
diagnosis. By their very nature surprises catch us unaware, maybe unprepared by the changes our lives will experience. 
Yet we know the truth of surprise, God is in it! Always, God is with us, just as God in Christ Jesus changed the world with 
the surprise of the Resurrected Christ. 

The stories we hear in the weeks following EasterΩs Resurrection are full of surprise, especially as told in the Acts of the 
Apostles. From JesusΩ appearances as the risen Lord, to the wind of Pentecost blowing and giving the disciples a new 
language and hearing, to the ways lives were totally transformed, thinking of Paul in particular, but also all the people 
baptized and living as the family of faith, the surprise of the Resurrection sets off a change of events that continue to this 
day.  

We who are baptized live a new life. Each year following Easter Day, we have the season of Easter. In that time we 
celebrate and give thanks to God for our baptism. This year as we end the season of Easter, we will celebrate Pentecost 
with those middle-school students who are re-affirming their own baptisms. We will join them in the words of 
affirmation and we will continue to explore what it means to live our baptism in our lives, no matter our age or stage of 
life.  

Easter catches those first disciples unaware, and changes them forever. God gives them not only a new vocation, but 
new ways of living life in community. God works mighty acts of transformation in those first disciples, empowering them 
to tell the story of Jesus, to share the good news with those they meet, and to be open to the power of God leading and 
guiding them. They develop the spiritual habit of welcoming the unpredictable and surprising God, and wrestle with the 
promptings of the Spirit and the changes to their understanding of their religion and how it is lived out.  

We too, as disciples of Jesus, have been transformed by GodΩs mighty acts of surprise. Our lives are different because we 
have met the risen Christ. We too can cultivate the spiritual practice and habit of welcoming the unpredictable and 
surprising God, and wrestling with the changes the Holy Spirit prompts in us and our faith community.  

Perhaps in this season you will undertake doing some acts of love and surprise in the world. You might pay for a 
strangerΩs lunch or treat a friend to a surprise dinner out. Invite someone you do not know well to join you for a walk on 
the greenway to find out more.  If you see a first responder out in public, thank them for the job they do. Thank a 
teacher, a medical professional, your mail carrier, or the garbage man for the job they do, surprise them with a small 
treat.  

Most of all though, listen for God and all the many ways God surprises us with love, grace, and peace. Give thanks daily 
for those small or large surprises.  

In ChristΩs love,  

Pastor Angela 

MAY 2019 
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IN SEARCH OF PAUL    

Below is a map of where Pastor Angela will be on her pilgrimage in Turkey and Greece, in search of the origins, the 
culture, the place that gave rise to Christianity and to the Apostle Paul.  She is traveling with a variety of people from 
across the United States, all Lutherans, who wish to explore their faith and the ancient letters written by Paul, who 
proclaims himself least of the apostles, yet one called by the Lord himself to go on mission to the non-Jews, the gentiles.  
She will return to the church office on May 14, following this time of faith development.  Please keep her and the group 
of pilgrims who are walking in the footsteps of Paul in your prayers. 

                                                                     COFFEE GIVEAWAY 

 Tuesday, May 7,  6:30- 9:00 a.m.  Share coffee and muffins, good will and fellowship with our 
neighbors those who are driving by the church and might stop by for coffee and conversation.   
All are welcome and encouraged to join this valuable ministry. If you would like to help, please 
let us know or just show up.  

Frank DeLoache (frank.deloache@yahoo.com)  

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi2w4XBh77fAhUMca0KHfuiAc8QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F189151253077361218%2F&psig=AOvVaw02rh9iMNlas1uzpba8180e&ust=1545933027839406
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 MOTHERS AND DAUGHTERS 
ANNUAL BRUNCH 

Ladies, remember, though we are not all mothers, we are all daughters! 
                                                                          Come alone or with family or friends. 
 

                                                                           Saturday, May 11 at 9:30 a.m. 
                                                                  άThis Little Light of Mineέ 
 

                                                           Delicious food, Brief Devotion, 
                                                            Goody Bags for the young,  
                                                                            Door Prizes! 
 

                                                                      Cost is $3.00, ages 3 & under – free 
                                     Sign up on kiosk, or contact 
                                                                                     Alicej101@carolina.rr.com 

 

As always, we try to use this event to support a worthy ministry. This year we have chosen Lutheran World Relief. We 
are asking for a collection of items to help fill school kits that will be assembled at the WELCA Synod Convention in 
June. Please bring childrenΩs blunt school scissors as the item requested for our Mecklenburg/Union conference           
contribution. 

 

                                                    WOMEN OF THE ELCA 
                                                        MAY ACTIVITIES 
 

Quilt Ministry will meet Thursday, May 2, at 10:00. We will continue to assemble quilts by lay-
ering quilt tops, batting and quilt backings, then pinning and tying them together. We are well 
on our way to a goal of 10 completed quilts by the November  deadline. All hands are welcome 
to help with this ministry and all quilts will be sent to Lutheran world Relief. 
 

Hope Circle is sponsoring the annual Mothers and Daughters Brunch on May 11 (see article below!).  Our regular 
meeting will be Thursday, May 16 at 1:00.  Watch the Sunday bulletins for details! 
 

AprilΩs Book Exchange/Collection was a great success. Many of our readers were able to pick up great new books to 
read for enjoyment.  Additionally, ten shopping bags/boxes of books were collected for donation to Habitat Restore 
book nooks, five shopping bags of inspirational books were collected for Christian Library International (a Christian 
prison ministry), and one shopping bag of childrenΩs books were collected to add to teachersΩ classroom libraries. 
Thanks to all for your donations! 
 

Alice Jenkins   Alicej101@carolina.rr.com 

                                                                               LUTHEROAD SUMMER CAMP  

Lutheroad Summer Camp is June 24-28. A full day experience is being offered from 7am-

6pm for those families who work. Camp itself will run from 9-4, and other care will cover 

the rest.  Activities including a field trip, an Animal Encounter, learning about honey 

bees, and a theme of Peace Works make this camp a wonderful opportunity for your 

kids, grandkids, or neighbors and friends.  Spread the word to families still looking for a 

week of camp this summer.  We have 7 spots open now and hope to fill our camp.                         

See the website to register or for more information.  

                                                            Pastor Angela 

mailto:Alicej101@carolina.rr.com
mailto:Alicej101@carolina.rr.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiZ0L3O3_LeAhVM21MKHVruBZoQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fstmarkselca.com%2Fministries%2Fwomen-elca&psig=AOvVaw0eS1JNWuGepcrJz17gENf7&ust=1543345311172248
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiuz_3DqOnhAhXwmeAKHehVCpEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fgenius.com%2FTraditional-folk-this-little-light-of-mine-lyrics&psig=AOvVaw2XKKldRsv29FaCInCfsYhQ&ust=15562
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         LIVELY LEGACY LUNCHEON MAY 21:  

We've invited Deacon Mitzie Schafer to come back to Living Saviour on Tuesday, May 21.  At 10:30 she will explain how 
she works with individuals and couples to identify and think about assets they may want to leave to their families and 
what they may prefer to leave as a legacy to their favorite Lutheran and Non-Lutheran charities.  She explains how she 
helps congregations with their ministry funding needs and helps them update their financial needs and wants lists.  

Having that list was very helpful to your church leadership over the past year.  Because of your input, we have added a 
hand rail to the lower elevator entrance, more handicapped parking, smoothed out the front sidewalk, and brightened 
our sanctuary with a new pascal candle, altar desk, and much better lighting!  Thank you to those who provided input 
that helped us fulfill these needs.  

Mitzie isn't selling anything so no one will be pressured by her.  She is provided by the ELCA and the NC and SC Synods 
at no charge to congregations.   Moreover, Mitzie is a fun, informative speaker who is so popular we couldn't get a spot 

on her Sunday calendar until next year!  Our apologies to working folks 
who may not be able to attend her session this year on May 21.  For 
those of you who can attend, however, we know you will enjoy her.  
Closer to her arrival date we will ask for you to sign up for the event so 
we can provide you with lunch. 

--Church Council and Legacy and Stewardship Team 

  

    
I would like to thank all of the members of the Altar Guild team for their 
tireless work each and every week.  They work so hard to prepare our 
sanctuary, altar, and communion tables so that we can celebrate the   

sacraments that mean so very much to us.  During Easter and Christmas they work diligently to make our sanctuary 
beautiful with flowers and candles.  If you see one of the team, stop a moment and thank them for their hard and 
selfless work. 
 
The altar guild team is Margaret and Russ Krause, Linda Frixen, Linda Honeycutt, Lillian Stephens, Cathy Lyall, Alice    
Jenkins, Anita Mitchell, Lorene Thom, Pam Williams, Janet Mayer, Janet Wagstaff, Margaret Conrad, Jean Dunne and 
Sherry Wooldridge. 
 
And, we always have room for more members!   Please consider this important ministry at Living Saviour Lutheran 
Church!  If you would like to be a part of the team , please see me or send me an email at 
(stitchwitch@carolina.rr.com).   
 
Robin LaFollette  

                                 PRESCHOOL GRADUATION 

The Preschool Year is quickly coming to an end.  Graduation is Thursday, May 23 at 12:00-
ALL WELCOME.  We have also started registration for Next Year so please tell your family 
and friends. 

Jessica Jordan 
Preschool Director                                                                                                                              
704-542-9110 

Living Saviour Lutheran Preschool  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

"Train up a child in the way he should go: and when he is old, he will not depart from it."    Proverbs 22:6  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiIysG36ebhAhUKI6wKHYoLCJIQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fs3.amazonaws.com%2Fstorage.nm-storage.com%2Fchristlutheranlv%2Fdownloads%2Fnew_march_newsletter_2018_pdf.pdf&psig=AOvVaw0
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiLhI6_7-vhAhXRl-AKHYuPAGcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fhmri.org%2Fplanned-giving%2F&psig=AOvVaw2WLDhQh5tZt9sP2c2Qafp9&ust=1556303165292315
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiasorbz_XhAhWQg-AKHfe3DqUQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fhulafrog.com%2Fcharlotte-south-nc%2Fliving-saviour-lutheran-preschool%2F&psig=AOvVaw3KkBtBOnHk4dkqzbSb69qk
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                                  LOOP SYSTEM 

CAN  YOU  HEAR US? 
Ten years ago, Christina Seaborg, Doctor of Audiology, donated a Loop System for 
hearing aids to Living Saviour and facilitated its installation in our Sanctuary.  Hearing 
Aids with an optional T-coil or tele-coil setting can be switched to that setting to pick 
up speaker sounds in our Sanctuary over this Loop system as an alternative way to 
hear the voices and music amplified by our microphones. 

Thanks to Ray and Glenda Kilminster, Dr. Seaborg came to Living Saviour recently.  She tested the sound levels and 
reported that the Loop system is working properly with the new speakers installed last year.  She could hear well 
over the Loop system in all the seating areas she tested surrounding the altar near the front and sides of the 
sanctuary.  She suggested that if people with a loop setting on their hearing aids are having trouble hearing with it, 
they might try moving one or two rows forward or backwards and/or revisiting their audiologist to see if an 
adjustment might boost the loop setting on their hearing aids. 

Shallen Gordon 

 

                                                                 ONGOING MUSIC MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES  

You are welcome to join in musical leadership of worship through one of the following music ministries:                                                                                                                                                   
Joy ChildrenΩs Choir, rehearsing on announced Sundays at 10:15;                                                                                  
Alleluia Ringers, rehearsing Wednesday evenings at 6:00 p.m;                                                                                 
Chancel Choir, rehearsing Wednesday evenings at 7:00 p.m.  

Festival Choir:  Would you love to sing in the choir but donΩt have time to devote to choir     
rehearsals all season long?  Then Festival choir is for you.  Join the choir for special events   
such as Reformation Sunday, Christmas Concert, Easter or other festival Sundays.   

We are looking for experienced instrumentalists for 8:30 and 10:30 services -  Guitarists, percussionist, brass, wood-
wind, string players.  If you know someone who would like to use their talents in our worship, or for more information 
on any musical opportunities, please see Don Huff. 

 MAY 19TH CELEBRATION FOR JOSH 

It is with mixed emotions that we announce that Josh Wullenweber has let us know his time with us is coming to 
an end.  Josh is a Seminary Field Education Student who has volunteered with our congregation as an assistant 
minister, bible study participant and teacher, sharing and caring group facilitator, and occasional preacher, among 
other activities, for the last two years. Next year is Josh's final year at the seminary. His other responsibilities will 
preclude him from serving with us.  Although we are sad that he is leaving and will miss having him with us, we are 
happy that he will be entering the final phase of his ministry studies. 

Please plan to celebrate Josh and his ministry at Living Saviour on Sunday, May 19, between the two services. Take 
time to write him notes of remembrance and thanks during these next weeks. And of course, pray for him and 
Heather in their next new chapter together as Josh finishes his studies and goes on to become a rostered minister. 

  
Giving thanks to God for all the gifts He pours out on His church, including this time we've enjoyed 
with Josh! 
--Congregation Council 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi49oz08OvhAhUHVd8KHU1bDyEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hearinglink.org%2Fliving%2Floops-equipment%2Fhearing-loops%2Fwhat-is-a-hearing-loop%2F&psig=AOvVaw23iD
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjjhebj467eAhXRT98KHchKDPEQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.freepik.com%2Ffree-photos-vectors%2Fthank-you&psig=AOvVaw01Gzbw6Z01y0tMvJCmENS-&ust=1541009965152804
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiFtKKYlNrgAhVjmuAKHSVYA5gQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.welcometocornerstone.net%2Fmusic-ministry%2F&psig=AOvVaw1Sw1PJEbTjnmTRgDOkI9xh&ust=1551296559389435
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                                                                        RESULTS FOR FISCAL YEAR ENDING JANUARY, 2020       

Below is a brief report for the Fiscal Year ending January 31, 2020; as of the end of March (which is our second month of 

the fiscal year). We had a net income of $19,029, which is primarily the result of being over on contributions (due to some 

pledged contributions coming earlier than expected). In addition, we were under on expenses. Our annual budget was 

prepared assuming we would have a (loss) of $(9,692). 

 
 

Our expenses were under on Utilities, Worship supplies and Stewardship. 

 

 

Contributions to Forward from Forty include a contribution of $20,000 from Preschool.  

Expenses were for the Canopy Education building , Drain installation, Fire Panel replacement and telephone system       

replacement.   

Jim Huddle, Treasurer  

 General Fund Actual Compared to  
Budget 

Contributions, etc. $80,693 $ 8,132 

Expenses 61,664 (3,867) 

Net Income (loss) $19,029   $11,999 

Forward from Forty Actual 

Transfers in (from Capital Reserves) $   7,611 

Income to date 65,791 

Expenses to date (11,708) 

Balance $ 61,694 

PRAYING FOR POSSIBILITIES 
 

Our Mission is to Grow GodΩs kingdom through the power of prayer. We pray for the possibilities that can happen in and 
of our building; for all the people volunteering, working and participating here, activities for all, visitors and those that 
God  gathers and the opportunities for witnessing. Ideally, we walk the property to pray for the possibilities that can   
happen in each place. If you cannot walk it or be there with us, we have made booklets with pictures for you to use. So, 
please join us!  For more information, contact glendakilminster@gmail.com. 
 
                                                                                                                                                

                  May άWeekly Prayer Teamsέ  
 

                 5/5-5/12      Jan Sundberg, Corky Carver, Shallen Gordon  
                5/12-5/17    Marty Jenkins and Rufus Gregory          
                5/17-5/24    Bruce Melosh and Sherry Wooldridge  
                5/24-6/2      Cathy Lyall and Laura Michael 

                                               

mailto:glendakilminster@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwityI3hldrgAhXtT98KHZviCMgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fchurchleaders.com%2Fpastors%2Fpastor-articles%2F165685-church-treasurer-used-church-credit-card-for-tannin
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                                                                          WEDNESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY 

Throughout the month of April, the Wednesday Bible Study group has used LƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ by Rachel Held    
Evans to take a fresh look at some of Scriptures most  memorable stories.  We have talked about 
things like the Creation Narrative and how it is that story that tells us who we are and where we come 
from.  We have also discussed the story of Abraham, Sarah, and Hagar; but this time we read the    
narrative through the eyes of Hagar, which was very insightful. 
 

We are just getting started and have several more chapters to go.  Please join us, if you are interested as we 
explore, re-explore, and look at Scripture with fresh eyes.   
 

We meet every Wednesday at 10:00 a.m. in the education wing.  We hope to see you there! 

If you have any questions, you can contact Josh Wullenweber or Janet Mayer. 

 

SIMPLY GIVING:  If you would like to try electronic Simply Giving, you can get a 

form to fill out from the church office, or go to the LSLC website, 

www.livingsaviourlc.org, click on άOnline Givingέ in the upper right corner.  You 

can put the completed form in an envelope and give it directly to Jim Huddle, 

Church Treasurer, or send it to the church office, marked to his attention.   

                                 MOWING THE CHURCH LAWN   

Spring has arrived and we need to mow the lawn every week, either on Fridays or Saturdays. 

If you are available and would like to volunteer, your help will be appreciated very much.  

Please sign up on the sheet posted on the kiosk in the fellowship hall.   

If you have questions or want more information, contact Frank DeLoache at 704-245-2985. 

JOYS AND CARES 

                      Please stop by our card rack, located on the wall in the fellowship area. 

                                    We have cards for all occasions for only $1.00 each  

                      New baby, Graduation, Anniversary,  

                       Wedding, Birthday, Confirmation - - Whatever you need!!  

              All proceeds go to Living SaviourΩs childrenΩs ministries. 
 
                             If you have questions or suggestions, please contact  
                                           Dawn Gibson (fourleafclover@att.net) 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjvr7OUmu7hAhUIZd8KHRrvBngQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fhambletons.com%2F&psig=AOvVaw2ffYBF1jAI3_Zv9pREeukk&ust=1556383364760917
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjUm_z_x_XhAhXxna0KHVrGBOQQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.firstlutherancr.org%2Fuploads%2F3%2F1%2F6%2F3%2F31632873%2Fsimply_giving_instructions_all.pdf&psig=AOv
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjnrJCeg_bhAhUjnuAKHev_BJcQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Flalalandshop.com.au%2Fpages%2Fgreeting-cards&psig=AOvVaw0CKScTo7YqS2KxsMQwhaaS&ust=1556652112351292


 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                        
           PRIMETIMERS                                                                                                                                                                    
 will meet on Wednesday, May 22, 11:30 p.m.                                                                         
                  at the Hickory Tavern   
   (8364 Charlotte Hwy, Indian Land, South Carolina, SC 29707 (Publix Shopping Center on 521) 

 
                      All age 50 and above welcome!   
                     Please join us and invite a friend!   

                
                         For more information, contact:  Tom and Jeanette Schick  (miners28269@yahoo.com) or 704-910-4146 
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                                                                                               PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 
                                          

     άA way to reach out in Christian love to those who need special blessingsέ 
 

Who We Are: A group of 8 to 10 ladies who knit/crochet prayer shawls at our meetings 
and at home. Each prayer shawl receives a special blessing. 
 

Who Receives the Prayer Shawls: People in our faith community who are seriously ill, 
have major surgery, have long term medical treatment, long hospitalization, a long 
recovery period, or going through distressing times. We have given over 178 since our 
inception in 2012.   
 

When Do We Meet: 2nd and 4th Tuesdays each month.  In May - Tuesday, May 14   and Tuesday, May 28   
 

We welcome all who knit, crochet, whether beginner, expert or would like to learn. We have yarn and patterns to get you 
started.  Come join us for great fellowship, as we create a special gift for someone in need of prayer, comfort and 
blessings. They will be wrapped in GodΩs love.         If you have questions or want to learn more about this valuable ministry, 
please contact Jeanne Davis  (jeannedavis88@att.net)  

                                                                                           DINNER NIGHT OUT 

                                            Dinner Night Out will meet on Tuesday, May 14, 2019, 6:30 p.m.  

                                                                     Red Rocks Café at Strawberry Hill on the patio  

                            4223 Providence Rd #8, Charlotte, NC 28211Charlotte, N.C. 

                                       Please plan to join us for an evening of fun, good food, drink and conversation.    

                                                There is a sign up sheet in the fellowship hall.   All are welcome!!  
 

                                     Questions?  Contact John and Pam Williams at jfwilliams7200@aol.com. 

                                                                                    LIVING SAVIOUR SOFTBALL   

 

If you are interested in joining the church softball team for this upcoming season please contact 
Wayne Thom at waynethomnc@aol.com or 704-351-1079.   

Looking forward to hearing from you. 

                                                      

           

mailto:waynethomnc@aol.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi64MOi2p3hAhXMneAKHfgvDNAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fdivinemercy-brooklyn.org%2Fprayer-shawl-ministry%2F&psig=AOvVaw29e8-yKTRXI7OjRurx24XK&ust=1553617412117025
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi97c_jpNzhAhVPJt8KHc7NCO0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.tripadvisor.com%2FLocationPhotoDirectLink-g1968674-d8457820-i186226942-Hickory_tavern-Indian_Land_Sout
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COUNTDOWN TO SUMMER IV 

Countdown IV isnΩt that far away – May 18 – and the organizing committee hopes you have the date on your calendar. We 
donΩt want YOU or your family to miss the fun and fellowship. But we also have a special challenge to every disciple who 
knows the fun of Countdown. 

LƴǾƛǘŜ ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ ƻƴŜ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊ ƻǊ ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƻǊ ƎǊŀƴŘŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ /ƻǳƴǘŘƻǿƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŎŀƴΩǘ 
ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ Ŧǳƴ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ƛŦ ¸h¦ 5hbΩ¢ Lb±L¢9 ¢I9aΦ LŦ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻƳŜΣ ǿŜ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ ōŜ ƘƻƻƪŜŘ ƻƴ /ƻǳƴǘŘƻǿƴ ŀƴŘ 
ƳŀȅōŜ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŀǘ [ƛǾƛƴƎ {ŀǾƛƻǳǊ. 

HereΩs an idea. Tell them they have to see – all free of charge:  

1.   A new pet show called Exotic Encounters, which recently thrilled the students, parents and staff of our preschool. 

2.   Two professional clowns, making fun balloon shapes for children and laughs for everyone. 

3.   The return of Nancy MersereauΩs lively student chorus from Sterling Elementary School. 

4.   The huge bounce house, made possible by our own preschool. 

5.   Our own Traci Warren Anderson, who is a published poet, is creating a άpoetry cornerέ where sheΩll offer guidance 
to anyone who has thought about writing. 

ThatΩs just some of the fun that will keep everyone busy from 11 a.m. to 2 p.m. that Saturday. WeΩll have a ton of games – 
inside and outside the church – and kids (age no specified) collect tickets at each game to turn in for free prizes. 

Enjoy a free hotdog lunch, as well as popcorn and snow cones, which hit the spot on a hot day in May. 

Visit with your local police officers, firefighters and MEDIC staff and climb on the big fire truck. Shoot balloon targets with a 
Zing Bow. Get your face painted and play cornhole.  If you are interested in volunteering, talk to Pastor or others you know 
are involved in Countdown. You wonΩt be disappointed, and youΩll better understand our mission to reach out to people 
who donΩt know us and show the love of God and the love of Christian community. 

If you have any questions, please contact Frank DeLoache at frank.deloache@yahoo.com 

                              CAMP VIVACE                                             

Living SaviourΩs week long music, drama and art camp for  Youth  

         Is Monday-Friday, July 15-19, 9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.   

Information and Registration brochures are on tables  in the Gathering area.                                                 

If you have questions or want more information, see Don Huff. 

 

                                               KIDS IN CHRIST AND GIFT UPDATES FOR END OF THE YEAR 

 

 

¶ We will not have Super Sunday in May due to Mother's day being the 2nd Sunday of the Month.  Please make sure 
you have Countdown to Summer on your schedule for May 18.  

¶ We will plan for a final activity in June to celebrate the end of the school. Look for more info coming soon. 

¶ Last session for GIFT will be Sunday June 9th.  We will break for summer until August or September.   

Kristen Haigler (kristenberry@msn.com) 
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                                                            SMITHFIELD ELEMENTARY PARTNERSHIP 2019  

 THANK YOU to the many volunteers that have made our partnership with Smithfield Elementary so successful again 
this year!  We have sent in many goodies for staff and tennis balls for chairs and tables We have provided volunteers 
for tutoring reading and math, Bingo and other activities through out the school year, have donated school supplies 
and food items for students (and their families) in need and supported fund raisers.  THANK YOU!  Each effort is 
appreciated by staff and/or students. 

 

 Register with CMS as a volunteer  https://www.cmsvolunteers.com   

If you have registered before, you must resubmit your application.  You must register only if you want to work with 
students. 

The following stores contribute part of their earnings towards schools but you must 
register each year: 
Harris Teeter:  Re-link your VIC card- - Smithfield is 3050- - ask a cashier to link your 
card. 
BiLo: Relink your card 55292 with a cashier or go to www.bi-lo.com 
Target: ask a cashier for details. 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                 No Super Sunday in May, because of MotherΩs Day on the second Sunday. 

            Watch bulletin  announcements and June innerNet for information about June Super Sunday.                                                                                                                              

 
 
 

Thank you for your  donations of nonperishable food items to LOAVES AND    
FISHES all year long, every year. Because of the generosity of the people in the 
Charlotte area, Loaves and Fishes emergency food pantries have never had to 
turn away a client in Charlotte Mecklenburg.  The food wagon is located in the 
gathering area under the coat rack.  
 
  

Many thanks, also, to those of you who deliver our gifts of food to Loaves and Fishes on a regular basis.   
Your faithfulness to this valuable ministry is appreciated!! 
 

https://www.cmsvolunteers.com
http://www.bi-lo.com
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjx8efAxvXhAhUBGKwKHfycCssQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fcharity.ebay.com%2Fcharity%2FLoaves-%26-Fishes-Food-Pantry%2C-Inc.%2F1966510&psig=AOvVaw2jfMvXvPEdTNK2fZPXym


 

 

IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY  
Pastor Angela can be reached on her day off or on weekends at pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org or 704-408-9534. She will 
return your call as soon as possible. 

                                                                                2019 CHURCH COUNCIL MEMBERS  
                                                                                       and Areas of Responsibility 

 

Shallen Gordon - President                       Stewardship and Finance 
Frank DeLoache  -Vice President              Samaritan and Outreach 
Cathy Lyall - Secretary                           Administration 
Janet Axtman                                               Property 
Kristen Haigler              Young Youth 
Joe LaFollette                                               Personnel 
Art Lange                                                      Stewardship and Finance 
Ken Leeser              Technology 
Kari Proctor                Lay Care 

                 Pat Snodgrass                  Christian Education 
    Steve Vick                                                      Worship and Music 
 
 

 Church Council will meet on May 19, following 10:30  Worship Service 

LIVING SAVIOUR CHURCH STAFF 
 

The Reverend Angela K. Powell, Pastor   pastorangela@livingsaviourlc.org 
Don Huff, Minister of Worship and Music   dhuff@livingsaviourlc.org 
Sherry Wooldridge, Office Administrator   sherry@livingsaviourlc.org 
Nancy Mersereau, Organist and Music Assistant  nancyqqq@aol.com 
Carla Gearheart, Childcare Provider    carla.gearheart@yahoo.com 

Live Streaming of Service of Worship 
Go to the Living Saviour Website for live streaming of the Service of Worship (www.livingsaviourlc.org). 
 
If you have an article that you would like to have included in our monthly newsletter, please send it to the church office at 
sherry@livingsaviourlc.org by the 21st day of the month before. 
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                                                                                             MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
                                                                                          June 9, Pentecost Sunday 
 

Confirmation during our worship services  
 

  and  Making the Shift small group wrap-up meeting with Pot Luck lunch, 
                      following  10:30 service in the fellowship hall. 
 



 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
        

 

 

 

 

 1  10AM  Bible Study 

6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

7PM Chancel Choir 

2 8AM 

         10AM 

   Quilt Ministry 

 

3 4    

5  8:30AM Worship 

9:30 GIFT, Middle 
School Conf, High 
School Social, FF   
Faith 5 

10:30AM Worship 

3PM Piano Recital 

6PM AA Group 

6 

  

 

 

7PM 

Boy Scouts 

7  

6:30-9AM Coffee 
Give-a-way 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

8 

10AM  Bible Study 

 

6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

7PM Chancel Choir 

 

9    8AM  

MenΩs Bible Study 

10AM Bridge Group 

 

 

10 10-11AM 

Preschool Mother/
Child Tea (fellowship) 

Pastor Angela returns 

To Charlotte from 

Pilgrimage  Turkey and 
Greece 

11 10:00 a.m. 

Mother/Daughter 

Brunch 

12  MotherΩs Day 
8:30AM Worship 
9:30 GIFT, Middle 
School Conf, High 
School Social, Faith 5 

10:30AM Worship 

No SUPER SUNDAY 

6PM AA Group 

13 

   7PM 

Boy Scouts 

 

 

 

 

14 9:30 AM 

Finance Committee 

10AM 

Prayer Shawl Ministry   

6:30PM Dinner Night 
Out at Red Rocks 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

15  10AM 

Bible Study 

 6PM 

Alleluia Ringers 

7:00-8:30 PM 

Chancel Choir 

16   

8AM  

MenΩs Bible Study 

 

10AM Bridge Group 

1PM Hope Circle 

17 

 

18 

11AM-2PM 

Countdown to 
Summer IV 

198:30 AM Worship 

9:30-Reception for 
Josh Wullenweber 

10:30 Worship 

JoshΩs last Sunday 
Church Council Mtg. 

 
26  

9:30 SS and  Faith 5 

10:30 AM One Unity 
Worship Service 

. 
 

 

 

 

20 

 

 

 

7PM  Boy Scouts                     
 

 

 

 

 

 

27 Memorial Day 

Church Office Closed 

 

 

7PM 

Boy Scouts 

21 10:30AM 

Legacy Luncheon w/ 

Mitzie Schafer 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

 
 

28 

10AM 

Prayer Shawl Ministry   

 

6:45PM 

Cub Scout Den Mtg. 

22  

     10AM             

Bible Study 

11:30 Primetimers  at  

Hickory Tavern in 
Indian Land, S.C. 

 

 

29 

23  

 8AM MenΩs Bible  

10AM Bridge Group 

1 PM Hope Circle 
 

 
 
30 

24  

 

 

 
 

 
31 

10 AM  

Caring and Sharing 

Group 

25 

 
 
 

 

 

May Birthdays 
 

5/5       Lori Davis 
5/7       Indra Persaud 
5/9       Tissie Little 
5/15     Anne Bucci 
5/17     Sally Ganz, Robin LaFollette 
5/19     Jim Cook 
5/22     Bill Larsen 
5/27     Emma Allen, Rufus Gregory 
5/28     Elizabeth Eissfeldt, Ava Kolasch 

5/29     Bob Honeycutt 

5/30     Judy Gribble 

 
 

                  

                                    
           

MAY 2019 
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May Anniversaries    
 

5/11    Charles and Judy Gribble 
5/15    Jim and Jane Huddle 
5/16    Eric and Joy Forster 
5/18    John and Pam Williams 
5/20    Larry and Janet Wagstaff 
5/24    Gary and Deb Borley 
5/25    Ryan and Jennifer Huber 
5/31    Frank and Betty Kuhn 


